


Faculty Senate Minutes
September 17th, 2019

The regular business meeting of the Faculty Senate was held on Tuesday, September 17, 2019, at 3:30 p.m., in the Senate Chambers (Holloway Hall 119). The President was in the chair and the Secretary was present. The minutes of the last meeting were approved as corrected.
SU President Chuck Wight made remarks and answered questions.
Provost Karen Olmstead made announcements and answered questions.
The President made announcements.
The motion on Faculty Emeritus, which was postponed from the last meeting, was then taken up. Dr. Shannon, the maker of the motion, asked for permission to withdraw it, which was granted by unanimous consent.
The motion on the Freedom of Expression document, also postponed from the last meeting, was taken up. The motion was postponed until 4:40 p.m.
The President introduced a guest speaker, Mr. Kevin Vedder, the Associate Vice President for Human Resources, whose topic was the recent changes in employee and retiree benefits.
The Provost and some Deans made remarks on the recent budget changes. The Senate then moved into executive session. A resolution was moved: “Resolved, that the Faculty Senate will create an ad hoc committee of the faculty to understand the process and content of the Salisbury University budget. The committee will gather and review relevant materials and make a report to the Senate by the first meeting of the spring 2020 semester.” After debate, the resolution was adopted.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting adjourned at 4:55 p.m. The motion on the Freedom of Expression document is unfinished business for the next meeting.
Jennifer Martin, Secretary
Approved, 10/1/19



